National Capital Squash Racquets Association (NCSRA)

Aka National Capital Squash (NCS)
Board Minutes
June 10, 2010 (Thursday)
 

Location and Time: Regency Sport & Health, 6:45pm 

Officers Attending: Hunt Richardson (VP-Tournaments), Malcolm Jensen (VP-Leagues), Steve Weber (Treasurer), AJ Copeland (VP-Women), David Keating (VP-Juniors), Karan Panwar (VP-Membership)
 Officers Not Present: Ghirma Meres (Past President)
 Club Reps/Alternates Attending:
Rod Crider (YMCA)
Abir Ray (Regency S&H)
Chris Shroeder (Pentagon)
Munish Sikka (Potomac Squash Club)
 Also Attending:
Meherji Madan 

Regrets
Srini Guruswami (Web Editor)
 Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at approximately 7:15 by Hunt Richardson, acting Chair. 

Approval of the Minutes
The draft minutes of the Executive Committee NCS Board meeting of April 12, 2010 were reviewed. A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes as written. 

AGENDA ITEMS
Budget Discussion
Steve Weber presented the FY2011 budget that all the members discussed. Some highlights:
There was a proposal to raise the Junior membership fee to $10 from $0.
Website advertisements discussed: revenue goal $300.
Decided to keep the Awards dinner.
Fitzgerald Cup discussed. Start planning for it in July, should be better organized, design a process for player selection. No cost to us this year. Currently a privately selected event. Discussion about making it open, but still invitational?
Referee Development – pass through
Gifts Received: two gifts this year, $550, earmarked for Juniors Program.
$200 in interest.
Expenditures
Member fees repaid
Website: Railstation issue.
League Awards: less than budgeted. Projected number of $1200 looks good.
Referee Development: Not much action so far. Keep it on the budget.
Ad/Marketing: Hire a web designer? Keep it in.
Juniors Program: $3000 budget now (doubled).
Women’s Program: 25 ladies going to Howe Cup, $1875 budget.
Sponsorships continue the PSA tournament. Keep it at $500.
 

Lifetime Members
Discussion and vote on lifetime members. Hunt was the only officer opposed to the vote.
 Disciplinary Committee
Hunt will work on the issue of getting feedback on players on probation.
 Guidelines for Sportsmanship & Conduct
A motion to accept the agreement was made, seconded, and passed unanimously.
 Other Business
Summer League was a good affair this year.
NCS Incorporation: Steve Weber worked on it, but it was revoked. He will follow it up with an attorney.
Transferring league data to USQ was discussed. No resolution for all data. Political issues. Might be a technical expertise problem. USQ has provided the data format they require. Malcolm will send the BOD information on details.
 

Fisher Cup
Discussion about making it an open tournament.
It went well this year and was well organized. John Eisaman will not be organizing it next year. Proposal to change format for next year to make it inclusive of all NCS members, not just invitational to league players. Discussion to possibly charging participants. Malcolm likes it the way it is. He feels that it encourages league play. Hunt feels that the closed nature keeps a lot of interested players out owing to them not having time to play league.
 Proposed Slate of BOD Members for FY2010-11
A motion to install Munish Sikka as the new Secretary was made, seconded, and passed unanimously. He takes over from Andrew Strasfogel whom the BOD thanks for his service.
 Next Meeting
A date for the next meeting of the BOD (Exec only) was selected for Tuesday Aug 3 at 6:45pm, which will take place as a conference call.
 Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:00pm.
 Respectfully submitted,
 Munish Sikka

Secretary
